
Resolution Calling for Full Funding of the Foundation  

Budget Review Commission’s Recommendations 

 
Whereas the Massachusetts Foundation Budget Review Commission identified two areas (employee 
health insurance and special education) where the Massachusetts Foundation Budget significantly 

understates the true cost of educating students in the Commonwealth and has failed to keep pace with 

rising costs; 

Whereas this underfunding means the cost of providing a quality education has increasingly been borne 

by local communities, most often at the expense of other vital municipal operations;  

Whereas investing in education today leads to higher incomes, and thus less investment in police, 

prisons, subsidized health care, low income housing, welfare, etc. in the future; 

Whereas state and local economies are most effectively strengthened “by investing in education and 
increasing the number of well-educated workers.” 

Therefore Be It Resolved that the Somerville School Committee calls on the Massachusetts Legislature 
and the Governor of Massachusetts to fully fund and adopt the recommendations of the Foundation 

Budget Review Commission in the immediate future. 

 

VOTED: Unanimous support 

 
DATE: May 2, 2016 

 
BY THE: Somerville School Committee 

 

 


